E-mail to MP Randy Kamp, Mayors and Councils of Maple Ridge and Pitt Meadows

Date: Oct. 22, 2012

Subject: Federal gas tax fund / removal of restriction on spending on cycling

Dear Mayors, Councils and Mr. Kamp,

As was stated in the article Metro Vancouver wants bulging gas tax fund to aid cycling in the Maple Ridge News of Oct. 6, Translink has a fund of over $280 million in federal gas taxes that it seems to have trouble spending, due to the restrictions imposed on it by the federal government. This fund is expected to grow to $400 million this year.

We're happy to learn that Metro Vancouver's regional planning committee would like to spend some of this money on cycling infrastructure. In order to make this possible, the federal government will have to reverse the decision made two years ago to exclude bike-related projects as an allowed use for these funds.

As you know, cycling is experiencing tremendous growth in Metro Vancouver, especially in areas where investments from all levels are making cycling safer for people of all ages and abilities. The District of Maple Ridge and the City of Pitt Meadows can use all the help they can get to make necessary improvements and achieve our share of the desired growth. Due to the economic realities of today, budgets are being cut in all areas. Unfortunately Translink has had to cut its cycling budget by half, from $6 million to $3 million per year.

Interestingly, investing in cycling has so many wonderful benefits, for individuals, communities and for the planet. Cycling reduces the demand for roads and parking, reduces traffic congestion, reduces greenhouse gas emissions, air pollution, noise pollution and visual pollution. It improves people's mobility, especially those who don't drive due to age- or other restrictions/limitations. It reduces the burden to society of the tremendous health care costs due to an inactive lifestyle. It also improves livability of our communities, and it helps promote tourism. Cycling is also a way for people to save money on transportation - money that can be spent in our communities, which will make our local economies stronger. In addition, improvements to cycling infrastructure are very cost effective; a great deal more can be accomplished on a relatively small budget, in comparison with car infrastructure.

Allowing the gas tax to be used for cycling as well as for transit operations will benefit not only communities in the Metro Vancouver area, but also the rest of British Columbia. 

Our local chapter of HUB: Your Cycling Connection kindly requests both councils and Mr. Kamp to support the removal of the restriction for spending on cycle-related projects from this fund by the federal government. 

Kind regards,

Ivan Chow, co-chair
HUB: Your Cycling Connection
Maple Ridge/Pitt Meadows Chapter

